
 

Board of Fire Commissioners 

Bridgewater Township, NJ 

Fire District #2 

 

 

Regular Meeting:      Date: 11-19-14 

       

In accordance with the “Open Act Sunshine Law” the regular meeting was called to 

order by our Chairman Debra Brown at 7:31p.m. 

 

The flag salute was led by all and roll call of the board was taken: 

 

Present: Debbie Brown (P ), Joseph Langon (P ), Chris Ireland (P ) Gloria Langon 

(P ), John Marsigliano ( P). 

Also Present:  Rob Hanlon and Frank Ur 

A motion was made to dispense with the reading of the minutes by JM and seconded 

by CI all were in favor. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Previous Balance $ 412,973.93 

We Received  $  

New Balance  $ 390,901.43 

A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by CI and seconded by JM and 

all were in favor 

 

Correspondence: 

1)  Newsletter from VFIS 

2) VFIS enhancement information letter regarding up coming insurance renewal 

with new coverage. 

3) NJ State Association of Fire Districts minutes from Sept. 12 meeting in 

Wildwood attended by all commissioners. 

    

A motion to pay the bills and accept the correspondence was made by JM and 

seconded by CI and all were in favor. 

 

Meeting open to the public: 7:35 pm 
 

Meeting closed to the public: 7:36pm 

 

Chief’s Report:  Yes  Report handed in. 

 

Chief Engineer’s Report: Yes Report handed in.  JM read chiefs eng. Report. 



  

Rescue Squad Chief:    Yes Report handed in. 

 Ideal quote is $3153 for rust work rear wheel wells and rocker arms are 

 rusted. 

Rob reviewed ambulance specs and noticed some things that were overlooked.  He 

sent to PL Custom for review and price of additions. 

 

Old Business: 

1) Read the resolution signed and returned to Rich Braslow, Esq. for 

application to the finance board vote 5-0 all were in favor.  Braslow informed 

us that the application would go before the board on  December 10 and he 

would let us know if we needed to attend or they would just accept the 

paperwork. 

2) LOSAP update there are two challenges Michele Weeks and John 

Marsigliano.  Chairman Brown will look into records to have it resolved. 

3) Pat Marsigliano's paperwork was sent in for his money to be released from 

Harleysville. 

4) Chairman received report from Harleysville on what members have in there 

as requested by our attorney.  This was ongoing by Harleysville and their 

attorney for at least 3 months.  

5) John Marsigliano was to make further inquiries into the no smoke for 141 

and give a report next month.  

 

New Business 

The secretary's computer was not working it needed a new hard drive and 

updated windows 8.1.  These items were not covered under the insurance policy 

that was purchased earier in the year. 

Chris is looking into service plan for Homatro. 

Chris and John looked into new floor for bays there are two vendors one is in 

Bridgewater area.  The price we have alloted for the floor is $25,000 and we will 

see which vendor will be able to fit us into that budget. 

The asst chief asked if he could take the chiefs vehicle when chief is away on 

Thursday evening to his job in East Amwell we all agreed yes as long as he is 

going to respond to fire calls.  He does not have to ask permission each time our 

chief also has permission for when he uses the vehicle as long as he responds to 

calls. 

 

Being there is no other business to bring before the board, a motion to adjourn the 

meeting was made by JM and seconded by CI and all were in favor. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:31 p.m. 

  

Respectfully submitted 

Gloria Langon, Secretary 

Board of Fire Commissioners  

Bridgewater Fire District #2 


